
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1119 
 

Asked on Tuesday, 25 October 2022 
 
 
DR C ROWAN ASKED THE MINISTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT AND THE 
GREAT BARRIER REEF AND MINISTER FOR SCIENCE AND YOUTH AFFAIRS 
(HON M SCANLON)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to local community concerns and potential environmental impacts 
related to flight paths of both the Brisbane Airport and Archerfield Airport—  
 
Will the Minister outline the collaborative work being undertaken by the Department 
of Environment and Science with any other agencies and/or levels of government 
including the Brisbane City Council and the Federal Government, to address such 
concerns? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
The Department of Environment and Science does not regulate federal airports, 
including the Brisbane and Archerfield airports. 
 
Brisbane and Archerfield airports do not have environmental authorities regulated by 
the Department of Environment and Science, and the department does not regulate 
aircraft noise from these sites.  
 


